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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Martin Nguyen 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 
 tolitski@hotmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-8814 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Peter A. Morales PGK DD108  402-8814 
 Dsafe88@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

     

 
 

Gail – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Wife 

Charlie Smith – John Smith’s Friend     Mike Stark – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend 

Nancy Correa & Peggy Darby – José Perez’ Friend’s 

Hector Chafinx – Leo Fernandez’ Cousin 

Carmen Connolly – Leo Fernandez’ Sister      
 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (Kidney Problems)      Jessie Torres PGK     Leo Fernandez 

Gilbert Montoya (heart problems)     Carlos Chavez PGK     Ken Peterson PGK (knee Surgery) 
 

 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, Irene Hoffenberg, Ada Ahmed, 

 Darlene Minnie, Carol Huff, Donna Just - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods,  Milli & Sylven Laurant, 

 Vernon Woods, Byron Hithe - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Mary Kratzer – Fred Navarro’s Sister-in Law     Kenneth Richmond   

Carol Mercer – Mike Mercer’s Wife     Juanita Hughes – Mike Mercer’s Friend 

Don Trangtrser (prostate cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Friend 

Adela Perez (kidney removed do to cancer) – Cirilo Diazte’s Friend 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowler’s Friend’s 

                      Ron Mericgr – Don Gargiulo PGK’s Friend     Home Bound of St. Irenaeus 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

   

 

 Brother Knights: 

 
  

Congratulations to Brother Knight Fred Navarro for winning the Golf Tournament raffle trip to 

Hawaii. Have a Great Time.  I would like to take this time to thank all that helped at the Golf 

Tournament, and to the golfers from our council, hope you had a good time. 
 

 Elections are upon us. The trustees are compiling a list of nominees for the upcoming 2016-

2017 Columbian Year. Any Brother Knight can be nominated from the floor during the upcoming 

meeting. In order for the Knight to be nominated from the floor he needs to have previously been 

asked if he would accept the nomination, be a council member in good standing, and attend our 

meetings. 
 

 I hope that our May meeting will bring good news on the recruitment weekend that we held 

in April. We only needed 10 new council members to have The Star Award this year. And it would 

be nice to award the $50.00 Gift Cards to the Brother Knights that brought in the most new 

members. Surly if the Parish can raise over 275,000.00 from just 10% of the parishioners, we can  

find 10 new members for our council. 
 

God Bless 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 

April Meeting = $60.00 

Paulo Morales 
 

May Meeting = $70.00 
 

 

 



 

 

  

                      Mothers Bran Muffins 
 

What if you had a recipe for Bran Muffins that you have had in the family 

for years. You have had many complements on them and several people have asked for the recipe, 

but some when they tried to make them, found they were not nearly as good as yours. When you 

gave them the recipe if you didn’t mention that yours was made with buttermilk they might go home 

and decide since they don’t like buttermilk they would use sweet milk instead. They needed to 

follow the recipe, don’t change the ingredients. In II Peter 1:5-7 God tells us to “give all diligence, 

add to your faith virtue, to virtue knowledge, to knowledge self-control, to self-control perseverance, 

to perseverance godliness, to godliness brotherly kindness and to brotherly kindness love.” If we 

blend His power and His promises into our daily lives and begin living and believing them we have 

the beginning of a great recipe for life. A life that will eventually lead us into the eternal kingdom of 

God. But like the buttermilk we need to put all the right ingredients into the mix. II Peter 1:8“For if 

you possess these qualities in increasing measure, they will keep you from being ineffective and 

unproductive in your knowledge of our Lord Jesus Christ.” Now if you leave out or change any of 

the ingredients II Peter 1:9 tells us what will happen. “But if you do not have them (all the 

ingredients) you are near sighted and blind and you have forgotten He has cleansed you from your 

past sins.” In II Peter 1:10-11 we are given the end result “For if you do these things you will not fall 

and you will receive a rich welcome into the eternal kingdom of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ”. 

If you cultivate these qualities with His divine power and precious promises and love you will have a 

recipe that will not fail.  

                                  
NSS 

These are the brother knight’s selected by our nominating committee to run for the various 

positions for the 2016-2017 Columbian Year for our council. 
 

 Other Brother’s can be nominated from the floor during the upcoming election during our 

June Business Meeting. In order to nominate anyone from the floor during the election that brother 

needs to have been asked and he indicated that he was willing to run for the nominated position. 
 

Grand Knight ………….Virgil Smith GK      Advocate ……………...Donald Gargiulo PGK 

Deputy Grand Knight … Rolando Arenz       Inside Guard ………….John Oliver 

Chancellor ……………..Roselito De Los Reyes      Outside Guard ………...George Del Hierro 

Warden ………………...James Bowler             1 Year Trustee ………. .Kenneth Peterson PGK 

Recorder …………….....Frank Faecke       2 Year Trustee ………...Bobby Velasquez PGK 

Treasurer ………………Mike Mercer       3 Year Trustee ………...William J. Serb III PGK 

 



 

 

 

Brother Knights, 

 We are now in the middle of the Spring Season, Mother’s Day is around the corner. We will 

be again selling flowers and corsages for Mother’s Day on May 7 & 8 after all the masses, please 

call Tom Nagle and offer your help to sell flowers. 
 

 Our next business meeting will be on May 11, at 7:00 pm, we will be starting with prayers of 

the Chaplet of Divine Mercy followed by our social, before the regular business meeting at 8:00 pm. 

This format seemed to work well last month. The monthly adoration will be on May 13 in the 

church, plan on spending an hour with the Holy Eucharist. We have a corporate communion on May 

29 at the 8:00 am Mass. 
 

 With our Grand Knight, I will head north to Santa Clara for the Annual State Convention on 

May 19th to the 21st. We are looking forward on coming home with some awards. 
 

 Our parish next Evangelization Retreat is on May 27, 28, 29, this a three day spiritual event 

held at our Parish Hall. If you have not experienced this retreat, talk to me or call me. If you cannot 

attend this retreat, you have the opportunity to spend an hour with Jesus in the Holy Eucharist during 

the retreat, to support and pray for those attending the retreat. For more information talk to me or call 

me.  
 

God Bless Us All, 

Deputy Grand Knight & Program Director 

 
 
 

St. Irenaeus 

Evangelization Retreat 
 

May 27, 28, 29, 2016 in the Parish Hall 
Friday 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm, Saturday 8:00 am to 9:00 pm, Sunday 8:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Full-time attendance at all sessions is required.  
Retreat is for persons 18 years of age or older. 

 
You've heard everybody talking, now it's your turn to experience Saint Irenaeus'   

Evangelization Retreat. 
  This three day spiritual event, held in the Parish Hall, is a great way to discover 

your Strength in Jesus! 
 

Bring an open heart and we'll provide everything else 



 

 
 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Knight Alert letter will be going out on May 1. Please get your payments in to me as soon as 

possible.  A portion of this money goes towards supporting the Chapter, State, and Supreme Council 

activities and the rest goes to your local council supporting the many charitable activities that we are 

involved in. If you feel that this notice is in error and that you have already paid your 2016 dues, 

please send me a copy of the cancelled check that you paid with and I will correct the records. 
  

Lord, source of eternal life and truth, give to your shepherd, Francis, a spirit of courage and right 

judgment, a spirit of knowledge and love. By governing with fidelity those entrusted to his care, may 

he, as successor to the Apostle Peter and Vicar of Christ, build your Church into a sacrament of 

unity, love and peace for all the world. Amen. 
 

V/ Let us pray for Francis, the pope. 

R/ May the Lord preserve him, give him a long life, 

make him blessed upon the earth, 

and not hand him over to the power of his enemies. 

V/ May your hand be upon your holy servant. 

R/ And upon your son, whom you have anointed. 
 

Our Father… Hail Mary… Glory Be… 
 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

             MAY BIRTHDAYS 
 

David Mooney 5/4 Drake Teran 5/4 Carlos Ramirez 5/6 

Chorm Thienngern 5/7 James Bowler 5/8 George Welsch 5/9 

Bernardo Romaro 5/20 Stephen Gavlick 5/24 Mario Arranz 5/29 

Fred Navarro Jr. 5/29 William J Serb III PGK 5/30 Kevin Connell 5/31 

 

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 

4th`  OFFICER MEETING in Class Room 8 7:00pm 

8th “MOTHER’S DAY” - Flower Sales after masses 

10th 4TH DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

11th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

19th – 21st KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS STATE CONVENTION 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

21st “ARMED FORCES DAY” 

26th CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

28th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29th CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am mass 

30th “MEMORIAL DAY” 

TBA FISH FRY – For New Member’s, Council & Family Member’s  

 
 

 

 

1st OFFICER MEETING in Classroom 8 7:00pm 

8th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building – Rosary 7:00pm 7:30pm 

11th SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

12th SPECIAL OLYMPICS 

14th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

17th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

19th “FATHER’S DAY” 

23rd FIESTA  Set-up 

23rd CHAPTER MEETING 7:30pm 

24th FIESTA Sausage Booth 6:00pm-11:00pm 

25th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

25th FIESTA Sausage Booth 11:00am-11:00pm 

26th FIESTA Sausage Booth 12:00noon-9:30pm 



 

 

 

 

 

HAIL MARY 
 

 May is Mary's month. As we all know, she is the most wonderful mother who ever lived, and 

Jesus gave her to us as our mother! 

 

 Since we began praying the Divine Mercy Chaplet before council meetings, I want to share 

St. John Paul II's insights into the power of this prayer and also his relationship with Mary.  

 

 Father Michael Gaitley tells us in his books that the Pope traveled to Fatima one year after 

being shot in St. Peter's Square to give thanks for God's mercy and for the Mother of Christ's 

protection. He firmly believed that she guided the bullet a tiny distance from his artery to keep him 

from bleeding to death on the way to the hospital.  

 

 The Pope said Divine Mercy is the limit imposed by God on evil, the love of God in the face 

of evil. It is symbolized by the pierced side of Christ and the blood (red rays) and water (white rays) 

that gushed forth from His side. The modern Divine Mercy as prayed in the chaplet offers atonement 

and implores mercy for our sins and those of the whole world. As we gaze on the image of Divine 

Mercy (provided by Brother Walt) let us reflect on the power of this prayer! What greater protection 

and guidance could our council have? 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

 

 

Frank Faecke, Recorder   

 

 

 

This is The 

Seminarian Your Council Support’s 

Tony Park 
We Support Him Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Greeting fellow Knights, 
 

 Our membership drive officially began April 30, 2016.  This point reflects the beginning of 

our efforts in recruiting new members.   
 

 Our obligation to invite others isn't simply limited to a single day where we man a booth.   

Our efforts must continue throughout the year.  As our parish continues to invite new families and 

continues to grow, the same should be said about our organization.   
 

 In reaching out to friends, family, neighbors, parishioners, etc., always keep in mind what 

makes us unique and makes us strong, which is a lifelong fellowship that binds us together 

throughout the different stages of our lives.  Of course there are many other benefits of being a 

Knight, but that enduring comradeship cannot be understated.   
 

 So as we continue with our efforts to grow our organization here at Saint Irenaeus, reflect 

upon those aspects of the Knights that keep you active.  With that in mind, let's get out there and 

promote an organization and a Church we all know and love. 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don Gargiulo PGK     Jorge Rodriguez     Virgil Smith GK     Jim Bowler     George Del Hierro 

Frank Faecke     José Perez     John Oliver     Cirilo Diaz Jr.     Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 

Ray Richmond     Fred Navarro Jr.     Leonardo Fernandez     Walter Munoz     Kiven Connell 

Tom Nagle PGK     RolandoArenz     Lloyd Ferry     Richard Tkach     Michael Mercer     Robert Morin 

Robert L. Escober     Daniel Del Villar FTCF, LUTCF     Henry Negrete     William J. Serb III PGK 

George Limar     Ralph Rodriguez 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

  
 

 

 

REFLECTIONS ON FORMING A CATHOLIC CONSCIOUS 
 

Dear Brother Knights, 
 

 It's commonly accepted that following the Ten Commandments is not optional. Jesus on 

many occasions demanded we follow the Commandments. 
 

 It is well understood by most Catholics, that Jesus founded the church and gave it authority 

to teach truth regarding faith and morals. When it comes to political issues, it makes sense that most 

policy can be debated as to what's best for the common good.  There seems to be a lot of confusion 

and a disconnect among a lot of Catholics, when it comes to some principles that the church has 

always taught, that are not suppose to be negotiable, namely life issues.  Like abortion on demand, 

traditional marriage between a man and woman, assisted suicide, cloning and embryonic stem cell 

research.  What I find hard to understand is when Catholics who know and understand this still 

disconnect from this when then they vote. In good conscience we are all obligated to form our 

thinking in line with the churches infallible teachings.  
 

 Questions, are we really doing all we can to inform our conscience in line with what the 

magisterium of the Catholic Church teachings.  On these principles politics should not get in the 

way.  What do you think?  
  

 The Knights of Columbus national leadership has always supported the church's teaching, 

when it comes to faith and morals.  

      

Sincerely Yours 

 

 

 

Thomas Nagle PGK                  

Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 

Adoration 
 

We need people to adore the Blessed Sacrament for the upcoming Evangelization 
Retreat. Adoration will take place in the Education Building 24 hours a day, on Friday the 27nd 

(starting at 4 PM) thru Sunday the 29th (until 5 PM). Come and pray for your fellow 
parishioners on retreat. 

Please call Rolly Arenz at (562) 708-0258 

 



 

 

 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 “Your Shield For Life” 
 

                  We Stand Strong On Ethical Ground  

 Some people believe that ethics in business is a contradiction in terms. They 

think that in order to be profitable, a company and its leaders must abandon morality 

and embrace the dark, greedy side that they see so often in the news and in movies. 
At the Knights of Columbus, we know this isn’t true. A business can be both ethical 

and successful. We are. 
  

 As a Catholic organization, we understand the value and importance of our core beliefs and the 

original mission of Venerable Father Michael J. McGivney. In fact, much of the strength and financial security 

we provide to members and their families can be attributed to our ethical, moral standards.  
 More than 96 percent of Knights who buy our life insurance keep it, year in and year out. The Order 

takes this commitment to our members very seriously. This means carefully planning when it comes time to 

invest. Our professional staff researches all transactions to insure that they fall in line with Catholic values. If a 

transaction makes them uncomfortable, they don’t make it. 
  
 “We exclude any company engaged in activity that conflicts with Catholic moral teaching: companies 

directly involved in abortion, contraception, human cloning, embryonic stem cell research, for-profit health 

care that pays for any of these, or pornography,” said Supreme Knight Carl Anderson. “There are many 

companies in the pharmaceutical and communications industries that would undoubtedly provide excellent 

returns for us, but which are not in our portfolio because they engage in research and development or 

programming in ways that violate the sanctity or dignity of human life.” 
  
 In the end, the Knights of Columbus investment strategy is motivated by morality, not money. Yet, 

each year we remain profitable, increase our assets and stay dedicated to this vision that will keep the Order 

financially sound for generations to come.  
 

 But don’t just take our word for it. In 2014 and 2015, the Knights of Columbus was named a “World’s 

Most Ethical Company” by the Ethisphere Institute. We were one of only two life insurance companies to earn 

the honor. 
  
 “Faithful Catholics have choices when buying life insurance,” said the Supreme Knight. “But they 

know that at the Knights of Columbus their policy is supplied by an insurer that shares their moral and ethical 

values and is guided in all of its investment and sales practices by those values.”  
 

 Contact me today to learn more about our products 

 
Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF 

Council Field Agent 

(949) 922-3704 

Dan.delvillar@kofc.org 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 

 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562) 225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562 924-5335 
  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz 650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


